June 29, 1982

Maria-Rita Rudden University Affairs and Development SUNY, Albany, N.Y.

Dear Maria:

Reading the UAD Memo dated June 21 has motivated me to write to assure you that we here at Stony Brook will be sending you radio tapes.

This summer, a student has been reviewing more than 40 half-hour tapes I made during the past year with a weekly radio program on the campus station, WUSB-FM. From about a dozen he will be pulling segments ranging from only a few minutes to up to 10 minutes. Then, we will prepare copy that might be useful in introducing any of them in another context.

I have given the student a working deadline of July 1. A few days ago he assured me he would be on target. If that's so, and allowing another week to prepare the written material, it would appear that sometime around July 15 you should be getting some segments from Stony Brook.

I made those tapes as guest host over the past year of the radio show called "SUNY Side Up." Barbara Gore Suter, the executive producer and regular hostess, was on leave. Now she has returned. Beginning in late August I will be doing another half-hour weekly show, called "Here at Stony Brook." From that I expect to be sending you segments regularly. Barbara Suter has resumed her weekly broadcasting and you may wish to invite her to submit segments for your SUNY-wide radio network. In fact, if you haven't done so, you might wish to invite all campus radio stations to participate. In the case of WUSB-FM, participation comes from students, faculty, staff and the community at large. Perhaps the station manager or another executive might be able to devise a way of processing material for you on a regular basis. I'm taking the liberty of sending copies of this letter to both Barbara and to Norman Prusslin, WUSB-FM general manager.

Meantime, we all look forward to seeing (or, rather, hearing) what you are able to put together. Good luck!

ALVIN F. OICKLE Associate Director of University News Services

B. Suter

D. Woods

D. Sugelin